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Sudbury Rowing Club

c/o Quay Theatre

Quay Lane

Sudbury

Suffolk

CO10 5HH

March 26th 2010

Dear All,

Navigation Charges

I refer to the letter from Brian Hawden recently circulated in which he advises that I have agreed to assist as a link with Eastern Region clubs on the issue of navigation charges and in the collection of data on boats owned by them and their private members.  This is in order that Richard West of British Rowing has appropriate data to enable him to frame, or respond to, proposals and negotiate a new unified charging system for registration and navigation charges for boats using the waterways controlled by the Environment Agency.  Richard has asked that ALL clubs, schools and universities (colleges) in the Eastern Region respond even if they do not sit on EA controlled waterways.  He notes in particular the following:

‘As far as navigation is concerned, the EA will be moving towards creating a unified licence structure for all the waterways for which it is responsible for navigation. Looking at the overall package, for powered vessels, there are likely a number of winners and losers on the various waterways when compared to the current charges.  One of the benefits that will accrue to the owners will be that they will be able to navigate wherever they wish on E.A. waters without the need to purchase additional navigation specific licences.

For the rowing world to benefit it is essential that the data I have requested viz. the number of boats at each club, school and university is brought up to date to enable me to negotiate a licence fee for each boat with the E.A., it must include coaching launches, safety launches as well as all privately owned boats that are kept in club boathouses (please indicate separately the number of powered vessels and whether they are for coaching or safety - remember safety boats must be stable so that scullers/oarsmen may be retrieved from the water and have sufficient level space such that first aid/artificial respiration can be undertaken without upsetting the boat.  Club members who keep their boats at home can also be included.  There are also individuals who own sculling boats who are not members of a club - they will fall outside the scheme. 
The Environment Agency have requested a meeting for end April/early May with British Rowing and I would therefore appreciate receiving the requested information as quickly as possible.’

I would therefore ask you to respond to me as soon as possible so that I can aggregate the data from all clubs for supply to Richard.  To this end I have attached a spreadsheet listing the data required, but please feel free also to record other data or comments.  Finally, please submit a nil entry with comment as to why, if that is appropriate.

Your data should be sent to me at david.wasse@googlemail.com
Regards

David G Wasse
